TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD SPECIAL MEETING

NOVEMBER 10TH, 2008


The Town of Stanford convened for a Special Meeting on Monday, November 10th, 2008 at the Stanford Town Hall.  Supervisor David Tetor called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM, and asked for a moment of silence to reflect on our troops still in harm’s way.


Roll Call:  

Robert Cadwallader - present





Joyce Hadden – present





Arthur Hart – present





Virginia Stern – present





David Tetor – present


Also in attendance was Building Inspector Don Smith.

OLD BUSINESS: 

1. STANFORD FREE LIBRARY MORATORIUM WAIVER REQUEST:  Supervisor Tetor opened the discussion and continuation of the previous public hearing, stating that the Library’s request for a moratorium waiver required a SEQR Negative Determination from the Planning Board.  That has now been done to correct the setup of a subdivision from years ago.  Attorney for the Library, Robert Butts, addressed the Board, giving them a description of how this subdivision had occurred and how it needed to be remedied.  Several steps were needed in order for the Town Board to grant a waiver from the current moratorium and for the Zoning Board of Appeals and the Planning Board to act.  A negative declaration, type 1 action was completed by the Planning Board on Oct. 29, 2008.  Mr. Butts was hoping that the Town Board would grant the waiver, and authorize the Supervisor to sign the subdivision map in order for the sale of this parcel from the Starzyk Family to the Library to proceed.  The Zoning Board will then grant a variance and the Planning Board will continue to review the Library’s application.  After further discussion, the following resolution was read by Supervisor Tetor:

RESOLUTION #24 of 2008

Town of Stanford Town Board

STANFORD FREE LIBRARY MORATORIUM WAIVER

Resolution Moved By:  Supervisor David Tetor

Seconded By:  Councilwoman Joyce Hadden


WHEREAS, Stanford Free Library, as contract vendee under a contract of sale to acquire the property from Ted and Rhoda Starzyk, has made application to the Stanford Planning Board for approval of a subdivision entitled “Subdivision of Lands Formerly of Darling,” and also to the Stanford Zoning Board of Appeals for an area variance, to confirm the boundaries of a 1.03 acre parcel known as 6035 Route 82, Stanfordville, New York, which had been created in 1966 without subdivision approval; and,


WHEREAS, the proposed subdivision map encompasses the entire parent parcel of 4.7 acres, which includes not only the 1.03 acre parcel but also the adjacent lands now owned by 317 Main Mall Corp. and by the Town of Stanford which had received approval by the Planning Board in 2000 by map filed in the Dutchess County Clerk’s Office as Filed Map No. 11061; and,


WHEREAS, by letter dated September 16, 2008 Stanford Free Library requested that the Town Board consent to such subdivision application and grant a waiver of the moratorium imposed under Local Law number 3 for the year 2008, so that the Planning Board and Zoning Board of Appeals may take action on such applications; and,


WHEREAS, the Planning Board determined that the proposed action was a Type I action under SEQRA, declared its intention to be lead agency for purposes of SEQRA review, and caused the requisite notice to be sent to involved agencies, including the Town Board, that lead agency must be designated within thirty (30) days; and, 


WHEREAS,  the Town Board consented to the Planning Board acting as lead agency for purposes of review under SEQRA and authorized the Planning Board to make a determination of significance; and,


WHEREAS, at its meeting on October 29, 2008 the Planning Board, as lead agency, issued a Negative Declaration covering the proposed actions of the Planning Board, Zoning Board of Appeals and Town Board, completing SEQRA review; and,


WHEREAS,  on October 6, 2008 the Town Board conducted a public hearing on the proposed moratorium waiver, at which representatives of Stanford Free Library
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presented information in support of the application and no negative comments were made by the general public; and,


WHEREAS, Ted and Rhoda Starzyk have owned the property since 1999, without any claim or concern as it having been a legal lot of record, and entered into a contract of sale with the Stanford Free Library on or about April 1, 2008, and 


WHEREAS, from the papers submitted upon this application and from the presentation at the Town Board hearing it appears that the 1.03 acre parcel shown on the proposed subdivision map has existed since 1966, a period of over 40 years, without objection or challenge; that the configuration of such parcel was not created by any of the existing owners, who are not in any way at fault; and, that the lands shown on the proposed map which are currently owned by 317 Main Mall Corp. and the Town of Stanford had previously been approved in 2000 and are not affected by the proposed subdivision; and that the sale and purchase of the 1.03 acre parcel has been pending and is contingent on the lot being a proper and legal lot of record, which has prevented the seller and purchaser from closing title on the lot, despite no fault of either party, to the detriment of both the purchaser and the seller; and, 


WHEREAS, the proposed subdivision application merely seeks to confirm the status quo which has existed for many years, with no new parcels being created and with no further development proposed at this time; and,


WHEREAS, the applicant has shown, and the Town Board finds, that the current owners of the 1.03 acre parcel will incur substantial hardship if the moratorium is not lifted for the pending applications, allowing the Planning Board and Zoning Board of Appeals to proceed with such applications to confirm the property boundaries of the 1.03 acre parcel and to bring the parcel into conformity with the Town’s subdivision ordinance; 


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT:
1. The Town Board hereby adopts and confirms the findings set forth above and expressly finds that the undue and extreme hardship has been demonstrated by the parties to grant a waiver of the moratorium under Section Five of the Local Law.  

2. The Town Board hereby waives the provision of the Town’s Moratorium Law with respect to the aforesaid applications of Stanford Free Library, and expressly authorizes the Town’s Planning Board and Zoning Board of Appeals to take action on such pending applications.  

3. The Town Board hereby authorizes the Supervisor to sign the subdivision map and such other documents as may reasonably be required, consenting to the subdivision application on behalf of the Town of Stanford as owner of a portion of the lands shown on such map.  

4. As this application confirms the existing status quo which has existed for over 40 years, the Town Board hereby waives payment of recreation fees in connection with the proposed subdivision.


Roll Call vote as follows:

FOR THE TOWN BOARD:

YES



NO

Town Board Member:


Robert Cadwallader

_______√_________

__________________


Joyce Hadden


_______√_________

__________________


Arthur Hart


_______√_________

__________________


Virginia Stern


_______√_________

__________________


Supervisor, David Tetor
_______√_________

__________________

Certified this 10th day of November, 2008


A motion was then made by David Tetor, seconded by Arthur Hart, to close the Public Hearing and go back into regular session of the meeting.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

2. CONTINUATION OF PUBLIC HEARING FOR CABLEVISION FRANCHISE RENEWAL AGREEMENT: With no public comment forthcoming, Supervisor Tetor  added that one letter had been received from Beth and Steve Ashton, Haight Hill Road.  Mr. Tetor stated that there was no other option than to continue to leave this public hearing open until Cablevision provided the requested information and fulfilled their contract.
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3. VERIZON / MILLBROOK SCHOOL CELL TOWER APPLICATION:  This matter will be discussed at the Thursday, November 13th meeting.  Supervisor Tetor stated that the Board was in receipt of a letter from the Verizon representatives that they would only supply two of the four requested items.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. SET PUBLIC HEARING FOR MORATORIUM EXTENSION: An additional extension to the current moratorium is required as the current one runs out on December 8th, 2008.  A motion was then made by David Tetor, seconded by Arthur Hart, to set a Special Meeting and public hearing for this matter on Monday, December 8th, 2008.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

2. OTHER: As a reminder, Supervisor Tetor said that Roseland will be the subject of another public hearing, set for Thursday, November 13th.  


Their will be another training session for Zoning Board and Planning Board members on November 18th at the Farm and Home Center.


The County Health Department has several flu clinics scheduled.  The list of places, dates and times is in the Town Clerk’s office.


With no other business, a motion was made by Joyce Hadden, seconded by Robert Cadwallader, to adjourn the meeting at 8:05 PM.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.








Respectfully submitted,








Ritamary Bell








Town Clerk   

